
Hardwick Recreation Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

June 11th, 2019, 6:30 PM 
Hardwick Senior Center 

 
Members present: Mallory Greaves, Rhonda Hess, Holly Bolio, Joe Brosseau 
Members Absent:Susanne Gann, Nicole Miller 
 
Guest from the Jeudevine Library: Diane Grenkow 
 
Recreation Coordinator: Susanne Gann 
 
Joe called the meeting to order at 6:30pm 
 
Approval of Minutes 
The committee members looked over last months minutes with no error. Holly motioned to 
approve the May 14th minutes, Rhonda seconded the motion, all were in favor.  
 
Approval of Budget 
The monthly budget was discussed with no error, Holly motioned to approve the budget, Rhonda 
seconded the motion, all were in favor.  
 
Star Gazing at Mackville 
Diane Grenkow, Librarian of the Jeudevine Library, joined the committee for the beginning of 
the meeting. The committee and she agreed to have a cookout and star gazing party at Mackville 
Pond on July 27th 2019 at 6:00pm. The rescheduled date will be August 3rd 2019 if the weather 
does not permit. The committee plains on supplying hot dogs to the event.  
 
Mackville Project 
The committee deducted $6,053.44 from the left over budget of $9,682.32 with a balance of 
$3,628.88. $3,584 of the $6,053.44 was used towards new grills, benches, and a swing. The 
committee decided that the remaining $3,628.88 will be used towards mulching the play system. 
60 yards of mulch will be required to cover the play area. The committee discussed finding a 
person with a truck large enough to carry this amount of mulch. Rhonda suggested contacting All 
Metals Recycling. Holly mentioned contacting McNally Trucking out of Johnson Vermont. 
Holly shared concern that the play system may not be completed by the end of this fiscal year, 
which would cause disruption in the next fiscal year budget. Joe suggested pre-ordering the 
mulch and collecting it once the system is built.  



Susanne requested $150 budget to purchase Canadian Geese deterrent such as wind sculptures. 
The present committee members discussed, with a decision to decline the request at this time.  
 
Other Business 
Susanne requested a refund amount of $47.84 for the purchase of carnival games for Springfest. 
Holly motioned to approve the request of $47.84 to Susanne, Rhonda seconded the motion, all 
were in favor.  
 
With no further business, Joe adjourned the meeting at 7:00 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mallory Greaves, Secretary  
 
The next meeting of the Committee will be held July 9th, at 6:30 PM at the Senior Center 

 


